Non-Essential Hospital Procedures Cancelled. QUESTIONS YOU MAY HAVE. 

[bookmark: _GoBack] Should I attend my upcoming appointment at MSJMC? 
 
Many appointments are being cancelled to enable social distancing and keep everyone safe. Care teams are reviewing appointments, and you will be contacted regarding your appointment status. Care teams are also reviewing other ways to be in contact with patients, including via phone calls and other online mediums.
 
You will still have access to essential treatments such as cancer care, antenatal (high-risk) care, and kidney dialysis.
 
 I have surgery scheduled. Will it be cancelled? 
 
MSJMC is cancelling all elective surgeries. An elective surgery is one that has been previously scheduled and which a doctor has carefully reviewed and feels it is safe to cancel at this time.
 
The decision was made with guidance from the Medical Director. This will free up beds for patients most in need of care. It will also reduce exposure risks to our patients and families, as well as our staff. You will be contacted by phone if your surgery is impacted.
 
The new guidelines will NOT apply to emergency surgeries. 
 
 I have an ultrasound appointment. Will it be cancelled? 
 
Planned imaging procedures such as ultrasound, computed tomography (CT), magnetic resonance imaging (MRIs), mammograms and non-invasive cardiology testing will NOT be cancelled at this time. However, we are appealing to referring physicians to be mindful of the current situation and refer only urgent cases for imaging studies. 
 
 What should I do if I need to visit MSJMC for urgent or emergency care? 
 
If you are seeking care because you think you may have COVID-19, call the response hotline first: 46-COVID (462-6843). Many people who have the illness do not need emergency or urgent care. The hotline responders will be able to guide you to the right level of care for the symptoms you are experiencing.
If your are experiencing trouble breathing, it is important to get to the Emergency Department as quickly as possible, no matter what. Make sure you let our ED staff know as soon as you walk in that you have respiratory symptoms. If you have been exposed to someone who has COVID-19 or you have traveled internationally recently, share that information with our staff right away too.
 
 What should I do if I'm experiencing symptoms of COVID-19? 
 
If you think you have COVID-19, call the response hotline for guidance. If they determine you need to be seen at MSJMC, they will direct you appropriately. You can also notify your health care provider, who will coordinate with the appropriate public health officials to determine next steps.
 
 NOTE: The guidance for specific situations listed above could change as the COVID-19 situation evolves. We will update guidance as needed. For the latest updates follow us on… Facebook: www.facebook.com/MSJMC Instagram: www.instagram.com/MtSJMC
 Twitter: www.twitter.com/MtSJMC
